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� The Cherokee County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Tuesday, July 14, 2009, 
with Larry Prunty, Dean Schmidt, Terry Graybill, Jeff Simonsen, and Mark Leeds present.  Mike 
Leckband, Chronicle Times, represented the press.  Unless otherwise indicated, all votes were offered as 
follows:  Ayes – Schmidt, Graybill, Prunty, Leeds, Simonsen; Nayes – none; Abstentions – none. 
 Motion by Leeds, seconded by Prunty to approve the amended agenda and minutes of the 
previous meeting.   Motion carried.  
 Dave Scott, Sheriff, and Jeff Friedrichsen, Chief Deputy, reviewed their June 30th quarterly 
revenue report. 
 Motion by Graybill, seconded by Schmidt to approve the Sheriff’s June 30th quarterly revenue 
report as presented.  Motion carried. 
 Dave Skou, 911 Director, requested authorization to fill a Chief Dispatcher position to assist with 
administrative duties in the Communications Center.  Dispatcher and jailer positions were discussed at 
length. 
 Motion by Graybill, seconded by Schmidt to approve a full time jailer/dispatcher position for 
Alisha Droegmiller.  Motion carred. 
 Motion offered by Simonsen to approve a wage authorization for Stacy McGee to fill the 
supervisor position of Chief Dispatcher.  Motion died due to the lack of a second. 
 Richard Wych visited with the supervisors about the duties of the Veteran Affairs 
Commissioners.  Appointment of a VA Commissioner was tabled. 
 Dawn Jones Coombs, County Recorder, reviewed her June 30 quarterly revenue report and annual 
revenue summary. 
 Motion by Graybill, seconded by Prunty to approve the Recorder’s June 30th quarterly revenue 
report as presented.  Motion carried. 
 Hedgie Brandt, Treasurer, presented a delinquent tax parcel that two citizens have requested to 
purchase for less than the total amount of taxes due.  The consensus of the supervisors was to maintain 
sale of delinquent property at the actual amount of taxes due and not to discount the property taxes due. 
 Dave Shanahan, County Engineer, discussed state regulations for bridge inspections. 
 Motion by Graybill, seconded by Leeds to approve the claims for payment as presented.  Motion 
carried.  A complete listing is available for review in the Auditor’s office and online. 
 There being no further business, Chairman Simonsen adjourned the meeting at 11:30 a.m. 
 All board agendas and minutes are available online at www.cherokeecountyiowa.com . 
 
 
____________________________________ Attest: ______________________________________ 
                 Jeff Simonsen, Chairman               Kris Glienke, County Auditor 


